
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Messenger 

NOVEMBER 2020 

 

 

 
Our window of opportunity for outdoor 

worship is winding down. 
As the weather and temperatures permit, we’ll 
continue to meet in the parking lot at 9:30 AM 
on Sundays. Services will always be available 

on Facebook and later on YouTube. 
 

 

 

November 1 

ALL SAINTS DAY 
Remembering our loved ones who have 

passed away 

prayers for the Laur & Lui families 

Holy Communion: you are welcome to 

bring your own elements of a grain 

product and beverage or take a 

disposable Fellowship Cup which will be 

available as you arrive. 

1 Kings 17:1-16 (17-24) 

 

November 8 
prayers for the Marheines & 

Corrine Mayer 

Jonah 1:1-17; 3:1-10 (4:1-11) 

Council meeting at 10:30 AM in 

fellowship hall. 

 

November 15 
prayers for the McGraws & Milos’s 

Isaiah 6:1-8 

 

November 22 
prayers for Debbie Morgan and the 

Motelets 

Jeremiah 36:1-8, 21-23, 27-28; then 

31:31-34 

Wednesday, Nov. 25: Tune into 

Facebook for A Moment of 

Thanksgiving with Pastor Leanne at 7 PM 

 

November 29 
The First Sunday in Advent 

prayers for the Newlands & 

Obenbergers 

Daniel 6:6-27 

36821 SUNSET DRIVE, OCONOMOWOC, WI 53066 

PO BOX 216, DOUSMAN, WI 53118 

LEANNE ROSE, PASTOR   262-965-2429 

CHURCH OFFICE   262-965-4022 

 Tis the season, and the seasons are indeed changing. We have much 

we’re going to be grieving this year, much that will be different, despite 

the turning of the calendar and chilling of our the weather. This year, 

maybe we won’t have the same family gatherings or maybe they’ll be 

smaller. This year, maybe we won’t be traveling to warmer weather or to 

see children, grandchildren, parents, grandparents. This year, maybe the 

traditions we have built will have to be put on hold. And it’s hard and sad 

and confusing for us and our children.  
 

 This year, we’ll have to let some things go, at least for this year. But 

maybe there are new traditions that we can create. There might be 

traditions that we start because everything looks so different, traditions that 

are rooted in our homes, that might bring us more joy than stress, that we 

can share together even if we’re at a distance. Participating in or creating 

rituals helps us mark time, connects us to each other, and roots us in what is 

holy and sacred.   
 

 What are you grateful for this year? This month, between now and 

Thanksgiving, write down something every day that you’re grateful for: the 

sun that pokes through, the last warm day, the laughter of children or 

grandchildren, a call from a friend, the squirrels that play outside your 

window. Place each gratitude in a jar and read them on Thanksgiving with 

your family, or on any day you need a reminder that there is always 

something to be grateful for.  
 

 Maybe we can’t worship together in the sanctuary, but we will 

continue to worship together. Make your own advent wreath. Any candle, 

electric tea lights, or toilet paper roll and construction paper made into a 

candle will do; evergreen boughs, paper plate and paint, or tissue paper 

can make a wreath. With found objects we can join together in lighting 

our candles, each in our own homes but still connected.  
 

 It’s going to look different, it doesn’t mean it’s bad. Change is part of 

living on this earth and sometimes unusual times give us the opportunity to 

be creative, to find new rituals that might bring life, and root us in what is 

important--even as life changes.  
 

Pastor Leanne  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

 

Sue Phelps 3 Sue Stelling 22 

Olivia Obenberger 11 Fran Pike 23 

John Perez 11 Mark Thompson 23 

Tom Stelling 19 Betsy Welch 27 

Robert Zondag 20 Buck Buckett 28 
 

 
 

 

MEMBERSHIP ANNIVERSARIES: 
 

Christy & John Lui 5, 2000 20 years 

Jim & Alex Langreder 7, 2004 16 years 

Connie Motelet 7, 1993 27 years 

Corrine Mayer 8, 1987 33 years 

Ann & Bill Carpenter 11, 1990 30 years 

Renee & Jay Obenberger 14, 2010 10 years 

Sue & Gary Phelps 14, 2010 10 years 

Kristen Voskuil 14, 2004 `16 years 

Sue & Tom Stelling 18, 2001 19 years 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 Ushers Scripture Readers 

1 Donna Newland Ashley Kinney 

8 Sue/Tom Stelling Steve Thompson 

15 Laurie Buckett Jeannie Phelan 

22 Debbie Morgan Sarah Erickson-Bhatt 

29 Sarah Erickson-Bhatt  

 

 

 
 

Tuesday Morning Bible Study 
 

Join us at 10:00 AM in fellowship hall (masked & socially 

distanced) for lively conversation, a time of 

fellowship...and oh yes, sometimes even some “Bible 

talk!” 

 

 

 
If you are continuing to maintain 

“safer at home,” we appreciate 

your ongoing support. Donations 

may be sent to our P.O. Box 

address: Emmanuel UCC, P.O. 

Box 216, Dousman 53118. THANK 

YOU!! 

SINGING BOWL 
We will continue to support 

Family Promise with our Singing 

Bowl donations through the 

remainder of 2020. If we cannot 

worship in person, we invite you 

to mail in your donations to the Singing Bowl: Emmanuel 

UCC, PO Box 216, Dousman, WI 53118. Please mark your 

donation “Singing Bowl.” Thank you! 

 

FAMILY PROMISE 
 

Winter Clothing Drive  
A cold and windy Saturday did not deter many Family 

Promise churches from delivering over 30 boxes and bags 

of winter clothing items to the drop-off point at 

Emmanuel’s parking lot.  Our support church, St. Mary’s 

Episcopal, was among them but they went a step further 

and collected over $1000 in cash and gift cards.  Even 

though we do not have families staying overnight at our  

thirteen host churches, Family Promise has qualified 

several families whose needs can be met through your 

generosity.  Thank you!    These same families will need 

additional help during the Christmas season.  Specific 

information regarding how to support them will follow. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ZOOM: All of our Zoom gatherings 

have the same link, ID and passcode.  
 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3429571341?pwd=NjRQSnJFYV

R1amdpSHk5T2tOVCtSdz09 
  

Meeting ID: 342 957 1341 

Passcode: 9652429 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As you have read in the Council Update, it has 

been decided that once we are unable to meet 

for worship outside, our services will be online only. 

Information being provided by the Wisconsin 

Council of Churches, our WI UCC Conference and 

the CDC highly recommend staying away from in-

person gatherings. Peggy Hazelberg has been a 

wonderful source of ‘insider’ information on the 

virus. This comes from Peggy: 

 
Hello, 
 

As some of you know, I am a clinic nurse with ProHealth 
Care and also involved in other entities within ProHealth. 
My recommendation to the Council at the October 
meeting was to keep the church services to either 
outside or virtual. Obviously the weather is getting colder 
and colder and outside is becoming less of an option.  
 

Even if we as a church decided to bring everyone inside 
the building for service with social distancing and masks 
in place, there is still a risk to our beloved members. I 
have personally seen patients that have gotten Covid-19 
at church with those guidelines in place. I have seen the 
most healthiest people get so sick with Covid-19 where 
they are unable to breathe and passing out. Our State is 
at a turning point, either we start isolating and wearing 
masks when we have to go out or we will have a 
devastating outcome where all our families will be 
touched. I have friends that have already lost loved ones 
due to this horrible virus. Our hospitals in Wisconsin are 
filling up and though right now we are able to manage 
the load, there is a high probability we will not be able to 
in the near future.  
 

I am not saying all this to scare you but I want you to 
know that I am very nervous for our State. Please limit 
your socializing, wear masks when inside with people 
outside of your small group you live with. If you don’t 
need to go out, don’t. I care about all of you so much 
and want you all to continue to be safe.  
 

If you have any ideas regarding ways we can stay 
connected via virtual opportunities, please email me or 
Pastor Leanne, or Donna. We do have some fun ideas 
already in the works but welcome any thoughts and 
ideas. I am praying for all of you and your families.  
 
Love and virtual hugs, 
Peggy  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Our Holiday Shopping Delight event is going virtual this 

year. That’s right! There’s no need to stress about holiday 

shopping and going out to the stores. Please join us on 

Facebook as we support our local crafters and 

independent businesses, November 6th-8th. Browse 

through a variety of great gift options. This event is free 

and open to the greater community. Help us spread the 

word and invite your friends and family. We are 

disappointed that we are not able to gather together in-

person this year and are thankful for the opportunity to 

offer the talented folks who joined us last year an 
alternative.  
 

How Can You Show Your Support? 

 Create a Facebook Account  

 Join the Holiday Shopping Delight Event 

 Share the event on your Facebook Page 

 Send event invites to your friends and Facebook 

contacts 

 Participate in the event by liking and commenting on 

the posts and pictures. Interact with the posts 

frequently and throughout the weekend. The more 

interaction a post has the more the visible it is to 

others participating in the event.  

 Purchase a gift or item 

 No Facebook Account? No worries! You can still 

spread the word.   

 
Thank you for your help. We hope to see you there! 
 

If you have questions, please contact Melanie Laur: 

melanielaur15@gmail.com or 262-744-1214. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Our next Food Pantry donation day will be Sunday, 

November 1, however, feel free to drop off donations at 

any time in the bin located in the foyer. On specified 

Donation Days, the bin will be outside the main entry, 

provided we’re meeting for parking lot worship. We hope 

to continue collecting donations once we are not able to 

meet in person. Feel free to drop off donations when it’s 

convenient for you. The church office hours are Monday-

Thursday 7:30 AM-12 PM.  



 

Special for the upcoming Holiday Season... 

 

Join Pastor Leanne on Emmanuel’s Facebook 

page on November 25th at 7:00 PM for A 

Moment of Thanksgiving.  

 

December 16th at 7:00 PM on Emmanuel’s 

Facebook page: Blue Christmas Service: 

Sometimes Christmas comes with grief and 

many of us are grieving this year. This is a 

service to name the blues in the middle of this 

season. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
This Christmas, Social Concerns 

would like to again support 

homeless Veterans through the 

Zablocki VA Hospital by 

providing some basic life 

supplies and a note of 

encouragement for them.  

Chaplain Dan from the VA Hospital works with Veterans in 

the program for six months to a year with the goal to get 

the Veterans back into society and productive.  Our 

donations can help them in a small way to regain their 

self-worth and sense of well-being.  Our Congregation 

has been very generous in the past. 

 

Starting on November 15, and continuing for the next 

three Sundays, we will have Bags available for members 

to fill at our Sunday service.  They can be returned to 

church by Sunday, December 13.  This is assuming we will 

be having parking lot services on those Sundays, which 

will very likely not be the case. In that event, you may 

stop by the church to pick up a bag (or drop off a 

completed bag) Monday-Thursday from 7:30 AM-Noon. If 

this is not convenient, let us know and we’ll make 

arrangements. Stapled to each Vet Bag will be a tag for 

either a Male or Female, and has a list of suggested gifts.  

NO ITEMS ARE TO CONTAIN ALCOHOL (This can apply to 

mouthwash, aftershave, colognes, etc.).    

 

If you would like to donate money towards supplies, there 

will be a collection container near the bags or you can 

send your donation to church, and we'll be happy to do 

the shopping for you.   

 

If you are sending in money for this project, please make 

your check out to Emmanuel UCC and mark “Vet Bags” 

on the memo line. Mail to Emmanuel UCC, PO Box 216, 

Dousman, WI 53118. 

 

If you have any questions, speak to Shirlene Hazelberg 

262-470-5907 or Sandie Horne 262-367-7591.   Thanks 

again for your support. 

 

 

 

Fall Pledge Drive 
As we start our pledge drive for 2021 one cannot help but 

reflect on the challenge that 2020 has proven to be.  

Normally, we would have had plenty of opportunities to 

participate in activities that involve working, learning, 

praying and singing together as well as helping others in 

need.   Shortly after welcoming Leanne Rose, our interim 

minister, we needed to isolate from each other.  At first, 

many programs ceased.  Slowly and carefully adjustments 

were made so we could worship together and resume 

church activities. One could feel the joy surrounding us as 

we reunited if only in the parking lot, while wearing masks 

and keeping our social distance.  Some of our members 

were not able to join us but they were in our thoughts and 

prayers.   

 

It is apparent that the restrictions from this year will be 

following us into 2021.  We still might not be able to see 

some members and friends of Emmanuel.  Some 

programs will only be on Zoom or still have restrictions.  

Yet, we will be in operation with services, music and 

information flowing from the staff.  To continue our work in 

2021 requires a pledge commitment from you to help us 

maintain financial stability.  Mid November, you will be 

receiving, via e-mail or postal mail, a letter and pledge 

card that the Board of Stewards asks you to complete.  It 

is our hope that you will consider the blessings you have 

received from God and, in a spirit of gratitude, want to 

share those gifts.   Please return your 2021 pledge card by 

December 6.  Thank you. 

 

Explanation of the three collection categories on the 

Pledge Card: 

 

General Fund: covers operating expenses such as 

salaries, ministry support of Boards and Committees, 

utilities, insurance, building maintenance. 

 

OCWM: supports our wider church through the United 

Church of Christ responding to disasters, aids programs 

fostering spiritual growth and justice. OCWM helps us 

spread God’s love to a wider area and more people 

than we can do alone as a single congregation. 

 

Capital Fund: created in 2019, this is a 3-year campaign 

to raise funds for large maintenance projects such as roof 

and HVAC replacement. Our building is 23 years old and 

is or will be in need of these updates in the near future. 

The goal of the campaign is to raise $100,000. 

 

 



 

Do you have a talent or passion for 

music and song? 

Do you have a favorite church song 

or hymn? 

Contact Jim! Record it! 

You, too, could be part of worship. 

 

 
 

 

A quiet place to reconnect... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Starting November 1st, the Sanctuary will be available to 

you to come in and spend some time in prayer, 

reflection, meditation, whatever your soul needs. 

You are invited to come in on Tuesdays and/or Thursdays 

between the hours of 10 AM and 6 PM. 
 

If others are present at the time you arrive, please 

maintain the proper distancing. Face coverings are 

always required. 

 
 
Advent marks the 

beginning of the Christian 

calendar and 

encompasses the four 

Sundays before Christmas. 

It is a time of prayerful 

preparation for the coming 

of the Christ Child. As a church, we light an Advent 

candle each of the Sundays which this year begins 

November 29th. Why not carry on this tradition in your 

homes!! Make your own Advent Wreath! Here’s one idea 

or follow the link below for more ideas! 
 

Supplies 

 Green Paper Plate 

 Cardboard Craft Rolls 

 Tissue Paper Squares 

 Red Buttons 

 Glue 

 Pink, White, Purple Paint 

 Paintbrush 

 Green Cardstock 
 

Instructions 

1. Cut off ¼ of four cardboard craft rolls.  Paint three 

craft rolls pink, one purple and a full-length craft roll 

white. Allow to dry. 

2. Glue the craft rolls onto the paper plate. 

3. Cut holly leaves out of the green cardstock and glue 

to the outside of the paper plate. Glue buttons onto 

the holly for the berries. 

4. Place a square of orange and yellow into the craft 

tubes to form the flames. 
 

For more ideas: https://ministryspark.com/10-simple-

advent-wreath-ideas/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Candle examples by the Confirmation class. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://ministryspark.com/10-simple-advent-wreath-ideas/
https://ministryspark.com/10-simple-advent-wreath-ideas/


Council Meeting Highlights: 
 11 members attended the October 11th Council 

meeting. 

 Treasurer’s report: 

o Our RBC investments lost $3,495.56 in September. 

o The Treasurers will begin paying bills online rather 

than mailing checks. 

 Pastor Leanne’s report: 

o Worship attendance remains good. 

o New Book Study will be held in person and via 

Zoom on Oct. 21 and 28. 

 Board reports: 

o Christian Education: Outdoor Sunday School will 

continue as long as outdoor worship is being 

held. Plans are being made for offering home-

based activities. All Critters Day tentatively 

scheduled for Oct. 25. 

o Stewards: The Board members have been calling 

all of the members just to check in to see how they 

are doing. Working on the fall pledge drive: 

preparing for mission moments and what 

communication methods will be used to get letters, 

information and pledge cards into the 

congregations hands. 

o Social Concerns: $24.83 was collected in the 

Singing Bowl for Family Promise in September. 

Discussed the annual Vet Bag project- Discussed 

how we will do the Angel Tree this year: perhaps 

encouraging congregants to sponsor a Family 

Promise family for a $25 donation rather than 

purchasing gifts. 

o Trustees: The operating budget for 2021 is nearing 

completion. New parking lot light bulbs have 

been  installed. Tom Stelling and Ron Blaschuk 

have completed repairs on the front sign. 

Outdoor clean up has been scheduled.  

 Reopening the church for in-person Worship: With the 

huge surge in COVID cases in Wisconsin, Council feels 

it would be irresponsible to reopen for in-person 

Worship once the weather is unsuitable for outdoor 

gatherings. Sunday services will be available on 

Facebook and YouTube. Conversation will take 

place on offering some sort of brief in-person 

gathering for Christmas Eve in the parking lot, 

weather permitting. At this time, it looks like we will 

not think of having indoor services until at least spring. 

 Pastoral Search: The Communication Surveys have 

been turned in and the Transition Team is moving 

forward with developing questions for the 

congregants to aid in creating the Church Profile. 

 Pastor Leanne’s Performance Review:  Each Council 

member shared their thoughts while Pastor Leanne 

stepped away from the meeting. All comments were 

very positive in nature. The Council shared this 

information with Pastor Leanne once the review was 

completed. 

 Virtual Craft Fair: an online Craft Fair will be held on 

Nov. 6-8. The crafters who participated in our 2019 

event have been invited to participate as a goodwill 

gesture to secure them for a future EUCC craft fair. 

This is not a EUCC fundraiser. 

 Next Council meeting will be Sunday, November 8 at 

10:30 AM. 

 

THANK YOU to all who regularly leave 

bags of aluminum cans and other 

precious metals outside the garage 

door. A reminder to everyone, our 

recycling of these Precious Metals helps 

Emmanuel’s bottom line, so please save 

them, bag them up and leave them by the garage 

service door.   WHEN THE SNOW STARTS TO FLY, please 

leave your bags to the left of the garage off of the 

parking lot so the plow doesn’t carry them away...thank 

you! 

 

 

WHO DO I TALK TO IF I HAVE A QUESTION?? 
 

 

 

Adult Fellowship Corrine Mayer 

Donna Newland 

431-4046 

965-3563 

Christian Education/ 

Church School 

Pastor Leanne 

Peggy Hazelberg 

965-2429 

470-2181 

Council Gary Phelps 646-3920 

Deacons Kristen Voskuil 608-698-3777 

Financial Secretary (counts 

  offering & keeps records) 

Laurie Buckett 

 

965-2545 

 

Family Promise Charlotte Voigt 

Sue Stelling 

646-2701 

965-3498 

Pastoral Search Transition 

 Team 

Marjore Thompson 612-240-5796 

Prayer Requests Pastor Leanne 

Donna Newland 

965-2429 

965-4022 

SCRIP program Mary Branson 567-1493 

Singing Bowl- same info as Social Concerns 

Social Concerns Shirlene Hazelberg 470-5907 

Stewards Sue Stelling 965-3498 

Treasurer (issues checks) Kathy Zebrowski 

Jeanne Phelan 

646-8882 

414-940-4464 

Trustees Ken Pike 347-6779 

Ushering Team- same info as Deacons 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



This n That… 
 

 Dousman Meals Drivers for September 28 

– October 2 and October 26-30: Kristen 

Kramer, Mary Opiela, Sue Stelling, Jo 

Quaden, Kathy Zebrowski, Kris Davidson, 

Shirlene Hazelberg, Lorna & Jere Marheine, 

Charlotte Voigt, Francine Langlais & Ron Blaschuk. 

 Sue & Tom Stelling for purchasing a new American flag 

for our flagpole. 

 
 

 

 the Hawkins family...Dick and 

Caitlin have COVID. 

 Continued prayers for our shut-ins: 

Judy Stanek, Jeanette Collins and Jan 

Wilson. 

 Gail & Sal Tamez’s son, Andrew who is deployed to 

Afghanistan. 

 Laurie Buckett’s daughter and grandson, Jennifer & 

Santos. 

 Those dealing with cancer: Shirlene Hazelberg’s mother, 

Marie; Steve Thompson’s brother, Wayne; Lisa, a friend 

of Julie & Mike Ball. 

 Everyone affected by the COVID-19 situation, health-

wise, employment-wise, etc. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The conversion to LED lighting has been completed in the 

parking lot. THANK YOU to all who contributed to the 

special appeal. $1,000 was donated through the appeal 

and our Ladies Fellowship paid the balance of $950. The 

LED’s are providing a lot more light, increasing our safety 

and will be much less expensive to operate. Thanks also 

to Tom Stelling for taking care of contracting the job!! 

 

 

 

 

Our Fall Clean-up is Complete! 
 

The grounds were cleaned up on a 

special work day on October 

24th...THANK YOU to the hearty group 

(about 20 people!!) that showed up 

to rake, cut down plants, trim trees, cut down trees and 

haul debris to the fire pit! Four brave souls stood the cold 

the next day to clean up Hwy. 18, collecting 6 bags of 

trash and several bags of aluminum cans...THANK YOU! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Sun. Each Worship at 9:30 AM 

Sun. 6 Holy Communion 

Food Pantry Sunday 

PLEDGE SUNDAY 

Mon. 7 Trustees meeting, 4 PM 

Sun. 13 Stewards Mission Moment for the special 

UCC offering for The Christmas Fund 

Vet Bags due back to church 

Council meeting, 10:30 AM 

Wed. 16 Blue Christmas Service – Virtual at 7 PM 

Sun. 20 The Christmas Fund offering will be taken 

M-F 21-23 Emmanuel delivers Dousman Home 

Meals (no meals on Christmas Eve or 

Christmas Day 

Thurs. 24 Christmas Eve- stay tuned for possible 

plans for a brief parking lot gathering 

Fri. 25 Have a BLESSED Christmas! 

Thurs. 31 New Years Eve....Good-bye 2020!! 

 

 

 

What a better time than this for some 

humor...old bulletin bloopers (not ours!!) 

revisited!! 
 
This evening at 7 PM there will be a hymn singing in the 

park across from the Church. Bring a blanket and come 

prepared to sin.  

 

The Associate Minister unveiled the church's new tithing 

campaign slogan last Sunday: "I Upped My  Pledge - Up 

Yours."  

 

Bertha Belch, a missionary from Africa, will be speaking 

tonight at Calvary Methodist. Come hear Bertha Belch all 

the way from Africa.  

 

The Fasting & Prayer Conference includes meals.  

 

The sermon this morning: "Jesus Walks on the Water." The 

sermon tonight: "Searching for Jesus."  

 

Ladies, don't forget the rummage sale. It's a chance to 

get rid of Those  things not worth keeping around the 

house. Don't forget your husbands.  

 

The peacemaking meeting scheduled for today has 

been canceled due to a conflict.  

 

Remember in prayer the many who are sick of our 

community.  

 

 



Treasurer's Report for September 2020 
PLEDGED Income received 

      (September 2020) $7,995.00  

     (September 2019) $10,576.00  

Difference -$2,581.00 

NON-PLEDGES & PLATE Income Received   

     (September 2020) $1,232.00  

     (September 2019) $1,869.25  

Difference -$637.25 

Total INCOME for (September 2020)     * $10,642.91  

Total INCOME for (September 2019) $13,868.95  

Difference -$3,226.04 

Total EXPENSE for (September 2020) $10,934.06  

Total EXPENSE for (September 2019) $13,391.49  

Difference -$2,457.43 

    

Checking Account Balance as of September 30, 2020 $15,233.85  

Checking Account Balance as of September 30, 2019 $4,916.77  

Difference $10,317.08  

  *TOTAL INCOME includes funds received for: 

Singing Bowl $40.61  

WI Conference offering income (OCWM, Christmas Fund, etc) $270.00  

SCRIP sales $0.00  

Fund Raiser $0.00  

  
RBC Investment Account Growth for September 2020 -$3,495.56 

  Capital Funds Campaign  $       565.94  

  Income  $       705.00  

  Expenses  $                -    

  Interest  $           0.05  

        TOTAL  $    1,270.99  
 

Please direct your comments or questions to Kathy Zebrowski (262) 646-8882 
or Jeanne Phelan (414) 940-4464. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SUNDAY WORSHIP IN THE PARK(ING) LOT AT 9:30 AM 

WEATHER PERMITTING 

Sunday School each Sunday during Parking Lot Worship. 

(also streamed on Facebook & available on YouTube) 

Zoom Coffee Hour, 11:30 AM each Sunday 

 

 

 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

1 

Holy Communion 
Food Pantry 

Sunday 

 

2 

4 PM Trustees 
meeting 

3 

 

4 5 6 

Virtual Craft Fair – 
go to Facebook 

7 

Virtual Craft Fair – 
go to Facebook 

8 

10:30 AM Council 
meeting 
 
Virtual Craft Fair – 
go to Facebook 

9 

1:30-6:30 PM 
BLOOD DRIVE 

Dousman 
Community 

Center 
 

10 

10 AM Bible Study 
 

11 

 

12 13 14 

 

15 

Fall Pledge Drive 
begins- Mission 

Moment by Stewards 
 

DEADLINE FOR 
DECEMBER 

NEWSLETTER 
ARTICLES 

 
Vet Bags available 

16 

 

17 

10 AM Bible Study 
 

 

18 

 

19 

 

20 21 

22 
Vet Bags available 

23 24 

10 AM Bible Study 

25 

 

26 

 

27 28 

29 

Mission Moment 
by Stewards 

 
Vet Bags available 

30 

 

 

 

Emmanuel delivers the Dousman Area 

Home Meals 


